Status of work to clear the pond area

At the October 17, 2007 meeting the Sinnott Farm Board of Directors voted to proceed incrementally with work to maintain a limited area around the pond next to Deerfield Road.

This decision to do the work incrementally was based on feedback from several homeowners, and on a letter from Peter Castaldi, Wetlands Agent for the Town of Bloomfield.  His letter is attached.

This decision means the pond area will be maintained to provide a diversity of  habitat types that will attract wildlife and have less impact on wetlands and watercourses, as the Town Wetlands Agent recommends.

To achieve this habitat diversity, here is what will be done:

1. The first stage will be to have Dynamic Landscaping brush hog just the area that backs up to the properties on Quail Run this year.  The encroaching brush and weeds are a maintenance problem in those homeowners’ yards.  As the Wetlands Agent recommends, the cut brush will be left on the ground.  This provides good cover for wildlife that nests in open areas of wet meadows.


This area will be periodically cut in future years to keep it a wet meadow.

2. The second stage, later this year or next, will be to have Dynamic Landscaping brush hog small areas around the rest of the pond, leaving some areas alone to revert to forest.  The entire field to the south of the pond (along Deerfield and heading to Ryefield) will not be cut, and will be left to become hardwood forest.  The island in the pond will not be cut, and is already becoming a thick forest. 


The brush that is cut around the immediate pond area will be left on the ground for wildlife.


This area will be periodically cut in future years to keep a mix of wet meadow and growing hardwood forest.

3. None of the common area around the pond will be maintained as lawn, other than the strip at the curb edge that is currently mowed.  No standing trees will be removed, only weeds and brush (which complies with Wetlands Regulations).

The Board feels this staged plan will achieve the Common’s goal to have a beautiful area that can be seen from our streets and yards, and that provides a mix of creature habitats and naturally wild areas that make this neighborhood so appealing.

If you have comments or suggestions on this plan to maintain the pond area, contact the Board (feedback section of the web page at www.sinnottfarm.com). And plan to attend the annual homeowners meeting on November 8 (7 p.m.) at the Congregational Church in Bloomfield center.  This topic will be on the agenda for homeowner comments and questions.

